Regular Session




              June 21, 2021
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Mogg to make Bonnie Viele President Pro Tem. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. Toda- not in attendance.
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, June 21, 2021, in council chambers with President Pro Tem elect Bonnie Viele presiding. Approximately 4 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg    M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Mogg to excuse any absent officials. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Mogg to accept the minutes of the June 7, 2021, regular session as presented to council. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
Clerk- We received the Reconciliation of Bank Statements for month ended May 31, 2021, the Trumbull County Board of Health meeting agenda for Wednesday, June 23, 2021, and Wednesday, May 26, 2021, and also their regular meeting minutes April 28, 2021, and May 26, 2021. That is all. 
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Mogg to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – I have no report tonight thank you.
Ms. Viele- okay
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele –I have a short report. The monthly Park & Rec Board meeting will be held here in City Council Chambers Thursday, July 15, 2021, at 6:00 pm.  The 2021 ODNR Nature Works Grant Application has been submitted for playground equipment at Waugh Park. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park & Rec meetings. Thank you.
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- The mystery has been solved. It has been all over Facebook of people asking what is going in the Magic Paint Brush. Well, in there is going Essence Beauty Supply and Salon owned by Jasmine Dodson of Youngstown. This is not Jasmine’s first business. Her and her boyfriend have a boxing gym in Lincoln Knoll’s Plaza, but it is her first time opening her own beauty salon. She offers haircuts, braiding, braiding classes and corn rows. I asked her why she came to Hubbard. She said because she has family members in the Sharon and Farrell area and there is nobody in the area that offers the kind of services she has. She just wanted to stay in Ohio so that is why she picked Hubbard as a central spot where all here Youngstown people and the people from Pennsylvania could come over and utilize her business. She will offer corn row and braiding classes and once you are certified to do corn rows and braiding will help you establish your business and help you get started in a chair. She has three open chairs down there. If anyone is looking for a chair, she has three available. That’s it.
Ms. Viele-thank you for the report.
Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- Not in attendance 
Utilities- Mr. Kerr- No report
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes, I have a report. The street department has maintained Tylee Park and the War Memorial. Old North Cemetery and Maple Grove Cemetery, they are maintaining there. They continue to cut grass and clear the culverts, storm, and catch basins. They rebuilt one of the storm catch basins. The street & sidewalk committee met tonight. We are progressing on six more streets for paving next year. The next meeting, we are going to have is Tuesday, July 6 at 6:00. We are going to finalize the amount of streets we can apply to the OPWC money. The branch pick-up starts next week, on Monday. It will run for one week. The branches no bigger than 3” in diameter and smaller and must be bundled. If they don’t get it all you can put the small branches out for Republic Services. There will be more information in the paper for branch pick-up and that is all I have. 
Safety- Mr. Hallapy- Yes, thank you. Girard received a grant from Ohio Supreme Court to improve the court technology and in assisting agencies to upgrade software and printers for our police cruisers. This will be an upgrade to our software and the systems will allow us to do E tickets to be integrated with Girard Court and Mayor’s Court. Girard Court will be paying for the set up and the first-year cost of the new system. That is all thank you. 
Ms. Viele- Okay, thank you.
REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg – I have a very small cemetery report. For the month of May, we had three cremations, seven burials, fourteen lot sales, and seven foundations. That is all I have thank you.
Ms. Viele- thank you.
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Yes, thank you. I was…I guess I was remiss a couple of months ago. We changed our meeting time start at the fire department. I know we were all in it. It has been in the paper, but we start at 6:30 now. So, the second Wednesday of each month at 6:30 pm. It used to be at 7:00 and we rolled it back to 6:30. It works out for everybody. I am working on a mass casualty drill for the fall. It is actually a county wide drill with Warren City Fire, Youngstown Fire, St. Joe’s, St. E’s and two of the other hospitals. It is going to be a hazardous material drill. It is actually in coordination with the LEPC, which is a local emergency planning committee in Trumbull County. There are some dollars that get awarded to the LEPC from the state and they have to do drills every other year (live drills). We are going to actually do one in Hubbard. It is actually going to be hazardous materials. The Trumbull County Hazmat Chief and the Assistant Hazmat Chief are going to be doing additional training with Hubbard’s hazmat team. The gentleman that used to do it, is deceased. They have offered to come and do additional training to keep their certifications up because there are a large amount of spills that occur here on Interstate 80. It is kind of like a beneficial help for the county not to come out to Hubbard to handle it. They hand us many of those spills for that. So, they are going to do some additional certifications for hazmat techs at the fire department get some of this money for these drills towards paying for that certification and training. That is all I have.
Ms. Viele-thank you.
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Nick Modarelli- Not in attendance
Ms. Viele- Our Safety director Mr. Modarelli is not in attendance tonight. Mr. Kyle do you have anything as Service Director?
Mayor- I will just do it all under Mayor’s Report.
Ms. Viele- You will do it together with the Mayor’s Report. Okay.
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SERVICE DIRECTOR
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report this evening Madam President thank you.
Ms. Viele- thank you.
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- I do not have a report thank you.
Ms. Viele- Okay

AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Nothing this evening Madam President
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Mogg to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. There were no questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, Madam President. Over the weekend, we had a very successful electronics recycling event. I want to thank all the members of the community that came out to bring their old electronic items and also the volunteers that were able to come and help. There was such a large response that we even had a few residents that after they dropped off their TV, to stick around for a few hours and help. Just to help get the TVs into the dumpster, which was a large 40-yard dumpster that we completely filled to the top. It was a very big success for the residents in the city and township. That grant was received by use through the Geauga Solid Waste District. City wide mosquito spraying will occur tomorrow starting 6/22, then July 27 and August 4 (all weather permitting). As councilman Crowe mentioned, about the city-wide branch pick up starting from June 28th until July 2nd. Upcoming the 2021 Street Resurfacing Program, bids will be opened this Thursday. Hopefully after passing legislation, we will get started on paving the seven streets here in the city. Today, marks the first day that the former Clark Gas Station is being demolished. It has been years in the making. Mr. Livingston and former Mayor Darko worked for years and so many other people to get the property reclassified and the landbank to take it over and grants for this to make it a reality. The contractor is down there now demolishing what was left of the actual Gas station and most importantly removing the tanks. Then, as normal with the land bank, they will go through their normal process of selling it and giving a reduced amount and helping out with any of the existing issue that occur with the property. The neighbors would have first opportunity to buy it. Hopefully, some development will go there. Regardless, an eye sore in the city that was completely out of our hands for the longest time is now being torn down. On the 18th of this month, our contract with Life Fleet for our ambulance service has ended after they invoked the 30 day opt out of that contract. Notifications were made. We are working in the sense of Lane Trans is here in the city and township and they are providing service. We are continuing to work with them to try and find the best course of action for, or path for the future including working with local communities, the township, the city, safety forces (the fire and police) making sure everyone has a response when they dial 911. That is the ultimate goal. It is a very fluid situation and we all can work together to achieve that. Lastly, I have been receiving in the mayor’s office a lot of random complaints and issues have come across. Our goal is to keep the public informed, as best as possible, with using the website and social media with any dog walking issues or dog waste removal or keeping up with not allowing grass clippings to go out on your street, open burning and so on and so forth. We have a large listing of things we are going to continually knock off and keep the residents informed on what is legal and what is not legal. We hope everybody pays attention to that as homeowners and business owners, that people try to take pride in their establishments and keep their property looking as best as possible. Thank you that is all. 
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Mogg to accept the Mayor’s Report.

There were no more questions or comments on the report. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
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UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
Ms. Viele- Not seeing any hands.
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Ms. Viele- any announcements or discussions under miscellaneous? nobody
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Ms. Viele- anyone who wants to discuss agenda items when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. Nobody? 
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Ms. Viele- I did not receive any requests. Is that true? Nobody gave me any requests.

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 10-21 Third Reading

ADOPTING AN ALTERNATIVE TAX BUDGET FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO FOR THE FISCAL YEAR COMMENCING JANUARY 1, 2022, AND SUBMITTING COPIES OF SAME TO THE TRUMBULL COUNTY BUDGET COMMISSION

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Mogg that Ordinance 10-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Resolution 5-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING MS CONSULTANTS, INC., AS AGENT AND PROJECT MANAGER FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO, FOR THE PURPOSE OF SUBMITTING AN APPLICATION FOR ISSUE II MONIES AND TO EXECUTE ALL NECESSARY CONTRACTS AND ADMINISTRATE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE PROJECT WITH RESPECT TO THE 2022 STREET RESURFACING PROJECT

Ms. Viele- Since there is no action on resolution 5-21 it will go to a second reading.
Resolution 6-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF HUBBARD AND THE FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE TO WAIVE THE PROVISIONS OF 4117.14(G)(11).

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe to suspend the second and third readings of resolution 6-21. There were no discussions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe that resolution 6-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Resolution 7-21 First Reading

A RESOLUTION ACCEPTING THE AMOUNT AND RATES AS DETERMINED BY THE BUGET COMMISSION AND AUTHORIZING THE NECESSARY TAX LEVIES AND CERTIFYING THEM TO THE COUNTY AUDITOR

Ms. Viele- Since there is no action on resolution 7-21 it will flow to a second reading.
Ordinance 12-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH RICHARDSON TREE AND LANDSCAPE COMPANY FOR 2021, 2022, AND 2023, NOT TO EXCEED $60,000.00 PER CALENDAR YEAR, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Regular Session                            Page 5                                 June 21, 2021

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Mogg to suspend the second and third readings of Ordinance 12-21. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Mogg that Ordinance 12-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Ordinance 13-21 First Reading

SETTING COMPENSATION FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD PROSECUTOR AT GIRARD MUNICIPAL COURT AT $1,200.00 PER MONTH

Ms. Viele- Since there is no action on Ordinance 13-21 it will flow to a second reading.
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Ms. Viele- anyone wishing to be recognized please step forward to the microphone, State your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. None from the public? None seen so I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Crowe to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

